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Gender Forum of the Americas
In the framework of civil society participation for the Fourth Summit of the Americas, hemispheric organizations dedicated to gender issues gathered at the Gender Forum that took place in Buenos Aires, Argentina on April 7-9, 2005.  
Several issues like poverty, violence against women, employment, training and empowerment, and strengthening of democracy were discussed. A Declaration was drafted with the proposals presented at the meeting. This Declaration will be presented to the Summit Implementation and Review Group (SIRG) which is in charge to negotiate the documents that will be approved by the Heads of State and Government in the Fourth Summit of the Americas which will be held in Mar del Plata, Argentina in November 4-5, 2005.
The Gender Forum had the following objectives:

1. Address the main gender issues based on the three concepts (poverty, employment and democracy) of the theme of the Fourth Summit of the Americas: "Creating Jobs to Confront Poverty and Strengthen Democratic Governance" and on the agreed documents that resulted from the meetings in Santiago de Chile, Mexico and Puerto Rico as well as the Protocols  from CEDAW, BEIJIN +10, CAIRO and the Convention of Belém do Pará.

2. Evaluate governments’ implementation of the mandates from subscribed international agreements, Plans of Action of different regional Summits, and multilateral institutions’ recommendations related to the rights and well-being of women.

3. Prepare public policy proposals to be presented for the debate of the Heads of State and Government at the Fourth Summit of the Américas. 
Civil society organizations from the thirty-four countries participating at the Summit of the Americas process were present at this forum. These organizations included enterprise associations, unions, academics, advocacy organizations, base groups, national, provincial and municipal legislators, public administration officials specialized in gender issues and others.
As a result of this forum, a project of Declaration of civil society organizations, including recommendations for the Fourth Summit (link) was drafted as well as a Declaration of Indigenous Women (link) which also presents recommendations and makes reference to the II Summit of Indigenous Peoples that will be held in Argentina.
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